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MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES

OF THE VILLAGE OF NORTH BARRINGTON WHICH WAS HELD WEDNESDAY, MARCH 28, 2012 AT THE NORTH BARRINGTON VILLAGE HALL,

111 OLD BARRINGTON ROAD

I.      Call to Order and Roll Call 
At 7:40 p.m. President Albert R. Pino, called the Meeting to order. The Deputy Village Clerk called the roll and then led the pledge of Allegiance.
Present in Person:
President Pino, Trustees Boland, Herrmann, Johnson, and Kolar 
Absent:     

Trustees Kafka and Weiner
Also Present:

Kathy Nelander, Village Administrator

J.W. Braithwaite, Village Attorney

Kris Lennon, Deputy Village Clerk

Nicole Keiter, Deputy Village Clerk

Susan Allman, Village Forester

Nancy Schumm, Schumm Consulting, LLC

Jackie Andrew, 610 Signal Hill Road

Jim Tansor, Nicor Gas 
David P. Wheelock, Fire Chief, Lake Zurich Fire Department 

Michael Wenzel, Lake Zurich Fire Department

Gregg Zink, Integrated Lakes Management

Steve Morrissey, Barrington 4th of July Committee Chairman
Calvin Cornish, Integrys Energy Services, Inc.

Ed Harris, Lake County Sherriff’s Department  

II. 
PUBLIC COMMENT
Calvin Cornish, Integrys Energy Services, Inc. (Integrys) addressed the Board. He explained that Integrys provides competitive energy supply solutions, products and strategies allowing residential customers, among others, to manage their energy needs.

President Pino explained that a referendum was passed in March authorizing the Village to arrange for electrical aggregation in addition to providing an opt-out option for residents.
Mr. Cornish claimed a few benefits of Integrys: 
· Experienced supplier
· Experience with the public sector
· Aggregation experience
· Provides community support
Mr. Cornish explained that the aggregation process, from passing the referendum to flowing power, takes approximately 60 days. Integrys would assist the Village with a plan of operation, communication, and educating the public. It was noted that two public hearings are required.
There discussion among the Board and Mr. Cornish about obtaining and negotiating the best rate and price. 

President Pino stated that the Barrington Area Council of Governments (BACOG) is in the process of obtaining rates for the Village and the surrounding municipalities. He thanked Mr. Cornish for the information.
III. 
CONSENT AGENDA

Motion: On motion of Trustee Boland, seconded by Trustee Johnson, the consent agenda consisting of the following agenda items was approved: 
A. 
Motion to approve Minutes of Regular Board Meeting, 2/29/12
B. 
Motion to approve Minutes of Special Board Meeting, 11/26/11

C. 
Motion to approve 3/28/12 Vouchers for payment of bills
D. 
Motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report for the 10th month of Fiscal Year 2012
E. 
Motion to approve Arbor Day Proclamation
F. 
Motion to approve Biltmore Country Club request for Fireworks Display on Friday, June 29, 2012
Discussion: There was no discussion.

Vote on Motion

By Roll Call:
Ayes:

President Pino, Trustees Boland, Herrmann, Johnson, and Kolar
Nays:

None



Absent:
Trustees Kafka and Weiner


Abstain:
None
President Pino declared the motion approved.

IV.
PRESENTATIONS
A. 
Gregg Zink, Integrated Lakes Management – Water Quality Testing 2012       
Nancy Schumm, Schumm Consulting, LLC, addressed the Board and stated that Gregg Zink, Integrated Lakes Management, would be presenting information and making recommendations for the 2012 Water Quality Testing Program. She noted that the Board may wish to consider modifying the existing contract as well as, isolating particular “hot spot” sites. 

Gregg Zink, Integrated Lakes Management (ILM), addressed the Board. Mr. Zink reviewed prior restoration work performed at the Rugby/Essex location site and Eton Park. Restoration work at the Rugby/Essex site included:

· Woody debris pick up 

· Selective herbicide applications

· Controlled burn

Restoration work performed at Eton Park included:

· Woody evasive shrub and tree removal

· Stump herbicide treatment

· Cover Crop Seeding

· Selective herbicide applications 
· Controlled burn
Mr. Zink noted that native species have begun to sprout in Eton Park although; the weather did not permit a controlled burn in the spring of 2012. Summer plans for 2012 include continuing the evasive shrub and woody/weed species control maintenance in addition to supplemental native seeding.

Mr. Zink explained that a total of (4) samplings were collected during 2010 and 2011. High levels of fecal coliform and phosphorus were found. ILM recommended adding 2 additional sites and relocating a site. ILM would also drop some of the parameters such as the biological oxygen demand and soluble reactive phosphorus. It was noted that there would be no increase in cost to the Village. 
President Pino asked if a motion would be needed to modify the existing contract. Village Attorney J.W. Braithwaite stated that changes could be made at the administrative level.
Trustee Herrmann noted that the controlled burn appeared spotty. Mr. Zink explained that 30% of the area burned successfully during the controlled burn and more burns are scheduled for the coming year. He explained that the burned areas should begin to fill in with native species.

President Pino thanked Mr. Zink for his presentation. 
B.
Steve Morrissey - Barrington Fourth of July Parade Committee 
Steve Morrissey, Barrington Fourth of July Parade Chairman, addressed the Board and stated that the 2012 Barrington Fourth of July Parade will be held on Wednesday, July 4th at 10:00 a.m. The theme is “Let Freedom Ring” celebrating three important virtues, “Courage, Service and Honor”.
Mr. Morrissey invited the Board to participate as a valued sponsor again this year. He noted there was no increase in the levels of sponsorship this year and that the success of the parade is largely due to sponsors who lend their name and financial support to the event. 

It was noted that the Village would be recognized at the parade for their sponsorship.
Motion: Trustee Johnson moved to approve a contribution in the amount of $750.00 for the Barrington Independence Day Parade to be held on 7/4/2012; seconded by Trustee Herrmann.

Discussion: There was some discussion.

Vote on Motion
By Roll Call:
Ayes:

President Pino, Trustees Boland, Herrmann, Johnson, and Kolar.



Nays:

None



Absent:
Trustees Kafka and Weiner



Abstain:
None


President Pino declared the motion approved.

V.
RESOLUTIONS/ORDINANCES

A.
Consideration of Ordinance # 1218, Amending the Village Code Section 3-2-2, Solicitation
President Pino explained that it was suggested that the fingerprinting process within the Village Code be amended to require fingerprinting at the initial application and waived upon renewal of a registration issued within the prior eighteen (18) months providing that the applicant does not change employer or engage in a different type of solicitation. 

Motion: Trustee Boland moved to adopt Ordinance # 1218; seconded by Trustee Herrmann:

Discussion: There was some discussion.

Vote on Motion

By Roll Call:
Ayes:

Trustees Boland, Herrmann, Johnson, and Kolar


Nays:

None



Absent:
Trustee Kafka and Weiner


Abstain:
None


President Pino declared the Ordinance adopted.
B.
Consideration of Resolution # 2618, IDOT Resolution for Maintenance of Streets and Highways
Information was distributed to the Board in their packet materials.

President Pino explained that $180,000 from the Village’s Motor Fuel Tax fund will be appropriated for the purpose of maintaining streets and highways within the Village and is predicated on the recommendation for the Year 2012 Road Maintenance Program.

Motion: Trustee Boland moved to approve Resolution #2618; seconded by Trustee Kolar.
Discussion: There was some discussion.
Vote on Motion
By Roll Call:
Ayes:

President Pino, Trustees Boland, Herrmann, Johnson, and Kolar 



Nays:

None



Absent:
Trustees Kafka and Kolar



Abstain:
None

President Pino declared the motion approved.
C. 
Consideration of Resolution # 2609, Urging Municipal Inclusion in Pension Working Group 

President Pino explained that the Barrington Area Council of Governments (BACOG) and the Illinois Municipal League (IML) recommended that the Village approve a resolution supporting the inclusion of municipal leaders in the discussions of the pension reform working group as well as, exploring solutions for pension relief by addressing the rising debt burden created by municipal police and firefighter pension groups. 

Motion: Trustee Herrmann moved to approve Resolution #2619 as suggested by BACOG and IML; seconded by Trustee Boland.
Discussion: There was some discussion.
Vote on Motion
By Roll Call:
Ayes:

Trustees Boland, Herrmann, Johnson, and Kolar 



Nays:

None



Absent:
Trustees Kafka and Kolar



Abstain:
None

President Pino declared the motion approved.
VI.
ADMINISTRATION – President Albert Pino
A.
Lake Zurich Fire Chief David P. Wheelock – Introduction to Board
David P. Wheelock, Fire Chief, Lake Zurich Fire Department, addressed the Board and stated that he’s been a member of the Lake Zurich Fire Department for 32 years. He highlighted members of the Fire Prevention Bureau staff and explained that North Barrington is covered by three fire protection districts including Lake Zurich, Wauconda, and Barrington.
Chief Wheelock stated that he recently met with President Pino to discuss Emergency Management. Chief Wheelock explained that he is the Emergency Management Agency Director and would like to coordinate an Emergency Response and Disaster Preparedness Plan for North Barrington. He is also working with the Village of Deer Park and discussing the possibility of a regional plan.

President Pino stated that he spoke with Wauconda Fire Chief David Dato who recommended that a meeting be scheduled with himself, President Pino, and Chief Wheelock to discuss Emergency Management.
The Board asked a few questions which were addressed by Fire Chief Wheelock. 
B.
Tabled. Consideration to approve future preventative actions regarding flooding along Flint Creek
Motion: Trustee Boland moved to remove from the table consideration of approval of future 

preventative actions regarding flooding along Flint Creek; seconded by Trustee Kolar:  
Discussion: There was no discussion.

Vote on Motion

By Voice Call:
 The voice vote was unanimous in favor.

President Pino declared the motion approved.

Village Administrator Kathy Nelander stated that the matter was placed on the agenda for consideration pertinent to the proposed Fiscal Year 2013 Budget, May 1, 2012 through April 30, 2013. She explained that voting on the proposed Fiscal Year 2013 Budget would have to be postponed until April. However; the Board may wish to consider approving an additional amount of $150,000 to have additional funds for emergency road repair.

Trustee Boland asked Trustee Johnson, a finance committee member, to explain where the funds were being taken from within the proposed Fiscal Year 2013 Budget. Trustee Johnson stated that $150,000 was budgeted for the closing of Oxford Road and was part of the Road – Construction $450,000 expense which is within the proposed budget. Village Administrator Kathy Nelander confirmed.
Motion: Trustee Boland moved to approve the addition of $150,000 to the proposed Fiscal Year 2013 Budget; seconded by Trustee Herrmann:  
Discussion: There was some discussion.

Vote on Motion

By Roll Call:
Ayes:

President Pino, Trustees Boland, Herrmann, Johnson, and Kolar



Nays:

None



Absent:
Trustees Kafka and Weiner



Abstain:
None


President Pino declared the motion approved.
C.
Report and possible action as to Nicor Franchise Agreement. 
Jim Tansor, Nicor Gas Community Relations Director, addressed the Board and explained that 

he’d been working on revisions to the previously expired Nicor Franchise Agreement with Village Attorney J.W. Braithwaite.

Village Attorney J.W. Braithwaite and Mr. Tansor discussed terms of the agreement relating to the monetary benefits to the Village savings by using a cash payment option in lieu of free gas for the Village Hall and by adding a most favored nation’s clause. 

Village Attorney J.W. Braithwaite explained that the Board would need to repeal the franchise ordinance previously approved and adopt a new franchise ordinance with the inclusion of a cash payment letter. 
Motion: Trustee Herrmann moved to approve repeal Ordinance # 1209; seconded by Trustee Johnson:  
Discussion: There was some discussion.

Vote on Motion

By Roll Call:
Ayes:

President Pino, Trustees Boland, Herrmann, Johnson, and Kolar



Nays:

None



Absent:
Trustees Kafka and Weiner



Abstain:
None


President Pino declared the motion approved.

Motion: Trustee Herrmann moved to adopt Ordinance # 1219 with the inclusion of a cash payment letter; seconded by Trustee Johnson:  
Discussion: There was some discussion.

Vote on Motion

By Roll Call:
Ayes:

President Pino, Trustees Boland, Herrmann, Johnson, and Kolar



Nays:

None



Absent:
Trustees Kafka and Weiner



Abstain:
None


President Pino declared the motion adopted.

D.
Nancy Schumm, Schumm Consulting – Status Report
Nancy Schumm, Schumm Consulting, LLC, addressed the Board and stated that the Village was awarded $141,000 for the Section 319 Grant although; the EPA appropriations have not been received. Ms. Schumm stated that she would like to finalize permits and work with the former engineer to coordinate the request for proposal in order to prepare for the grant prior to receiving the signed contract.  She explained that the Village’s in-kind grant contribution would be $61,000. 
Ms. Schumm stated that she’s been working on obtaining parcels of land in North Barrington on Hewes Drive. The County owns the parcels and the Village placed a bid of $1,000 for each parcel. The parcels are designated ADID wetlands.
Ms. Schumm stated that she is in the process of interviewing interns to work on the Village’s Emergency Management Plan. It was noted that the Village would pay the interns $10/hour and that the interns would work at the Village Hall office.

E.
Tabled. Consideration of Relay for Life Contribution
Trustee Boland suggested that the matter remain tabled in order to review the concept of charitable contributions.  
F.
Proposed Fiscal Year 2013 Budget
Village Administrator Kathy Nelander stated that the matter of consideration for the proposed Fiscal Year 2013 Budget would have to be delayed until the April Board meeting.
G.
Village Update

President Pino explained that Lake County held (3) open houses regarding the proposed rezoning of 108.79 acres located on the southeast corner of U.S. Route 12 and Old McHenry Road ((Dimucci). He noted that the proposed project was sponsored by Lake County and that approximately 15 - 21 County employees/engineers were in attendance at each open house to inform attendees about the project and answer questions. It was noted that President Pino, Deputy Village Clerk Nicole Keiter, and Village Attorney J.W. Braithwaite were in attendance at the 3rd open house, among others. President Pino stated that it was the opinion of Deputy Clerk Keiter that the County was trying to convince attendees that the project was good for the community.

President Pino noted that he and Trustee Boland met with representatives from the Village of Hawthorn Woods and Lake County on March 22nd to discuss the proposed rezoning of the Dimucci property. 

President Pino stated that the attorney for the Dimucci family filed in Court a strip annexation across the southern and eastern end of their property. It was noted that the Village of Hawthorn Woods has filed an appearance in the Court proceedings, which will be before the Court on April 25, 2012.
VII.
REPORTS BY BOARD OF TRUSTEES

A. 
Trustee Edmund “Pete” Boland
Trustee Boland had nothing to report.
B.  
Trustee Gery Herrmann
Trustee Herrmann reported that Solid Waste Agency of Lake County (SWALCO) is currently working on a recycling education program by committing to pay approximately $100,000 to fund the program (borrowing $80,000 from the SWALCO budget). SWALCO additionally expects to receive approximately $200,000 in grants.
Village Forester Susan Allman addressed the Board and stated that Arbor Day will be held at the Village Hall on Saturday, April 21st at 11:30 a.m. She noted that postcards would be sent soon informing residents of the event. President Pino suggested that the recycling event be placed on the postcard as well.

Trustee Herrmann stated that the Village will additionally be holding a recycling event on Saturday, April 21st at the Village Hall from 12:30 – 4:30 p.m. sponsored by Cuba Township.

Trustee Herrmann suggested that the Village consider hosting recycling events in the future as the proceeds would go to the Village. Trustee Herrmann also noted that SWALCO is having a compost bin and rain barrel sale on 5/12/12 from 9:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. at the Independence Grove Forest Preserve in Libertyville. He requested that the information be placed on the Village website.
C. 
Trustee Brent Johnson
Trustee Johnson had nothing to report. 
D. 
Trustee Ann Kafka
Trustee Kafka was absent.
E. 
Trustee Mark Kolar

Trustee Kolar had nothing to report.

 F.
Lawrence “Lawre” Weiner
1. Tabled. Consideration of bills for work performed at Weiner/Tepper residence for stormwater diversion

It was noted that Trustee Weiner was absent.

Motion: Trustee Kolar moved to approve payment in the amount of $3,200 to M/M Lawrence Weiner in full and complete settlement of the claim against the Village made for stormwater diversion repairs at the property located at 261 Kimberly Road, subject to attorney approval and a complete global release; seconded by Trustee Boland:  
Discussion: There was no discussion.

Vote on Motion

By Roll Call:
Ayes:

President Pino, Trustees Boland, Johnson, and Kolar



Nays:

Trustee Herrmann


Absent:
Trustees Kafka and Weiner



Abstain:
None


President Pino declared the motion approved.
VIII. 
CLOSED SESSION 
Motion: Trustee Boland moved that a portion of the meeting be closed to the public, effective immediately as permitted by 5 ILCS 120/2(c)(5), to consider the acquisition of real property by the Village, or to consider the selling price of real estate and as permitted by 5 ILCS 120/3(c)(11), to discuss litigation against, affecting, or on behalf of the Village which has been filed and is pending in a court or administrative tribunal or which is probable or imminent and as permitted by 5ILCS 120/2(c)(1) to discuss the appointment, employment, compensation, discipline or performance of specific employees; and as permitted by 5 ILCS 120/2(c) (21) , approval of Closed Session Minutes; seconded by Trustee Kolar.
Vote on Motion

By Roll Call:
Ayes:

Trustees Boland, Herrmann, Johnson, and Kolar


Nays:

None



Absent:
Trustees Kafka and Weiner
President Pino declared the motion approved.
IX. 
RECONVENE OF OPEN SESSION

President Pino reconvened open session at 10:39 p.m.

The roll was called and the quorum re-established.
X. 
NEW BUSINESS
President Pino stated that the Village is considering hiring a public relations consultant for the matter relating to the proposed rezoning located at the southeast corner of U.S. Route 12 and Old McHenry Road (Dimucci property). President Pino explained that the Village is considering hiring Freidlander Communications, Ltd. 
Trustee Boland stated that spoke with the representative from Freidlander Communications, Ltd. who seemed to have knowledge and experience with Lake County and its representatives. Trustee Boland noted that he felt very comfortable with the consultant and his publicity approach.

President Pino stated that he and Village Attorney J.W. Braithwaite have been putting in a tremendous amount of time toward the project however; they cannot continue to meet all of the demands and time required for the project. It was noted that the consultant would be paid the amount of $2,500/month for a minimum of (6) months.
Village Attorney J.W. Braithwaite stated that he was of the same opinion as that of President Pino and Trustee Boland that the consultant would be a benefit to the Village. 

XI.
OLD BUSINESS
There was no old business to discuss.
XII. 
ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business to come before the Board, Trustee Johnson moved to adjourn the meeting; seconded by Trustee Kolar. The voice vote was unanimous in favor.
At 10:40 p.m. President Pino declared the meeting adjourned.

These Minutes were approved by the Board at a meeting held April 25, 2012.
Attest:________________________ 

Kris Lennon, Deputy Village Clerk
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